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Contact Person: O�uz A�çıo�ul 

Ref : 75577333-T�M.E�B.GSK.00.1/1318 �zmir, 09/02/2018

Subject : Iprodione

To Whom It May Concern, 

Aegean Dried Fruit Exporters' Association represents the Turkish dried fruit exporters and defend their 

rights and interests in national and international levels.  

On 15 November 2017, the European Commission published Regulation 2017/2091 withdrawing 

authorization of fungicide iprodione in the EU by 5 March 2018 at the latest. Member States of the EU 

have to withdraw the authorization of iprodione by 5 March 2018 latest and the grace period "shall be 

as short as possible and shall expire by 5 June 2018 at the latest". As a second step, the EU-

Commission is planning to revise iprodione MRLs which are expected to be reduced to the limit of 

determination (LOD), which is 0.01 ppm. 

Under the light of these developments, Turkish Competent Authorities and exporters are taking all 

necessary measures at national and the EU levels. The Turkish Ministry of Food, Agriculture and 

Livestock already banned the importation and manufacturing of iprodione and asked to withdraw 

recommendation or use of iprodione in grape and apricot production as of 19 January 2018. 

Additionally, iprodione will be banned for all agricultural products on 8 June 2018. 

Moreover, Turkish Ministry of Economy requested a transition period for the product produced during 

the period in which iprodione use was legal. In addition, FRUCOM Dried Fruit Working Group 

Meeting was held on 1 Feb. 2018 in Brussels, and FRUCOM prepared a position paper and submitted 

to the Commission after this meeting.  

In this paper, FRUCOM asks the EU authorities to consider the long shelf-life of raisins in 

implementation of the decision for imported raisins and states that "This is necessary to cover long 

shelf life products imported into the EU from third countries based in the Northern and Southern 

Hemispheres. Examples: Turkish raisins harvested in 2017; Chilean prunes harvested in February 

2018; South African sultanas harvested in April 2018; all these products are being processed until the 

new harvest becomes available. All these products have already been legally treated with iprodione 

therefore it is essential to provide for a transitional period to allow the sale of these products. 

Competent Authorities are able to control the harvest date because it is indicated on the packaging as 

specified in international trade standards by UNECE." 

In this respect, all parties are waiting for the decision of the European Commission right now. And as 

the major dried grape supplier to the EU, Turkish Dried Grape industry is expecting that the European 

importers and Competent Authorities of the Member Countries will make necessary efforts to 

overcome this issue to maintain our long term bilateral trade in the future. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

I.Cumhur ISBIRAKMAZ 

Secretary General  
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